
 
                                                                                July 2020 
  
  
  
Dear Friend of OGT MAB, 
  
Pennsylvania has officially entered “the green phase” of the quarantine. Our long wait is 
over – thanks be to God! Beginning July 1st, the warehouse will be open every 
Wednesday from 10-2:30 and the second Saturday of each month, beginning July 
11th, from 9-12noon. As we resume our activities, we will be working under ‘new 
normal’ parameters.  In an abundance of concern for everyone’s health and safety, and 
in compliance with local government reopening protocols, we are asking all volunteers 
to carefully read the following: 
  
What You Need to Know: 

▪ To maintain everyone’s well-being our “space” is now restricted to the MAB warehouse area 
and the bathrooms. The main lobby, hallways, kitchen, and patio are not for our use. 

▪ Due to physical distancing requirements we are currently limiting our work shift numbers to 10 
people. To avoid overpopulating our area please email Roger 

Hazzard at rhazzard2@comcast.net, no more than two weeks in advance, with your 
scheduling request. Be sure to indicate if you want to work all, or part, of the day. 

▪ Please do not come if you are feeling unwell! Let Roger know if you need to cancel. 
▪ When you arrive, park on the loading dock side of the building and enter through the garage 

door. If you forget, a reminder sign is posted on the main lobby door. 
▪ When you come be sure to: 

1. Wear a face mask that fits snugly over your nose and mouth. You must keep it on 
at all times inside the building. 

2. Bring your own hand sanitizer if possible. 
3. Maintain a physical distance of at least 6 feet from others at all times. This is 

critical as COVID is first and foremost an airborne disease. 
4. Take turns using the bathroom and breakroom, one-at-a-time is the goal. 
5. Please record your volunteer hours on the sign-in sheet provided. 

  
What You Can Expect: 

▪ All tables and work surfaces will be sanitized prior to your arrival. 
▪ When you arrive, your temperature will be taken (non-contact) and recorded for your 

protection and that of others. 
▪ If you do not have a mask, a limited number of disposable ones will be available. 
▪ A table will be provided for handbags, coats, lunches and other personal affects. 
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▪ A supervisor will help you find a work station. 
▪ Hand sanitizer will be available on all work tables. Use it frequently! 
▪ Whenever possible, doors will be open and the fans running to improve air circulation. 
▪ Devotions will be held as usual. Distancing requirements are only physical, not social, and 

fellowship is more important now than ever. 
▪ Lunch break can be enjoyed outdoors, weather permitting. Shade and picnic tables are just 

across the parking lot. 
▪ At the close of the day all surfaces will be re-sanitized. 

  
  
Thank you, everyone, for your patience and understanding as we reopen. Your 
steadfast faithfulness blesses us so we can be a blessing to those in need. If the Lord 
wills, we will adapt to our new work mode with ease, and send another shipment soon! 
  
“Now may the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times in every way. The Lord 
be with you all.”   2 Thessalonians 3:16 
  
  
See you at the warehouse! 

 


